
Political Declaration 

Shaping the New Partnership 

1. 

1. We, the leaders of our seven countries and the representatives of the European 
Comrnunity, support the democratic revolution which has ended the East-West 
confrontation and has fundamentally changed the global political landscape. Since we 
last met, f-urther dramatic changes have accelerated progress towards democracy, 
market-based economies, and social justice. The way has been opened for a new 
partnership of shared responsibilities, not only in Europe which at long last is reunited, 
but also in the Asia-Pacific region and elsevehere in the world. We are entering an era 
where  confrontation  has given way to cooperation. 

2. This new partnership will take many forms. The former adversaries of East and West 
will cooperate extensively on economic, political and security issues. We look for the 
worldwide development of similar patterns of cooperation within regions and between 
regions. As developed countries, we offer continuing support and assistance to 
developing countries. We believe that transnational problems, in particular the 
proliferation of weapons of mass destruction, can be solved only through international 
cooperation. Partnership will flourish as common values take root, based on the 
principles of political and economic freedom, human rights, democracy, justice and the 
rule of law. We believe that political and economic freedom are closely linked and 
mutually reinforcing and that, to that end, good governance and respect for human 
rights are important criteria in providing economic assistance. 

3. The countries of Central and Eastern Europe and the new states of the former Soviet 
Union can now seize unprecedented opportunities - but they also face enormous 
challenges. We wi ll  support them as they move toward the achievement of democratic 
societies and political and economic freedom. We encourage them to create a stable 
constitutional and legal framework for their reform programmes and commend their 
efforts to cut substantially the proportion of public spending devoted to the military 

sector. 


